

PANEL 58, CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT, FEBRUARY 1-2, 2020 AWSC

Happy 2020 Panel 58!!! Here we are beginning our third and final year for Panel 58's Service to Florida North, Area 9. Where has the time gone. Can you believe we have accomplished so much so far? I am so grateful to be a part of such a devoted and dedicated group. I am very fortunate to serve with all of you!!

I am looking forward to AWSC with anticipation that we will have a superb meeting. Our guest from WSO will be an asset, clarifying for us where Area 9 fits into WSO's vision with regard to Alateen Safety and Behavioral Requirements.

As I pointed out in an early "In Prep Doc" for the meeting, we've have numerous milestones through our first two years that bear repeating here. We've established an active Board of Directors or NFA AFG, Inc. Provided information and education around that and will continue to do so through this year. We've implemented a successful online registration process for our Assemblies. Our Secretary and Technology Coordinator have formulated a document library on the website and our Secretary has established a long-lasting document retention plan. The Treasurer has updated our income and expense process to continue to make transparency easier.

We've had two surveys. One reviewing the One Assembly Trial that took place on 2019. We will have feedback from that at AWSC. Also, a Financial Survey asking members about our handling of finances in the Area and what their preferences may be. Our Treasurer will give feedback on that at the meeting as well.

We have three Thought Force reports to expect at AWSC: the one Assembly Trial, purchase of a projector for Area 9 and use of Social Media in our Area.

In addition to the Thought Forces, we have the following active Task Forces: Area 9 Alateen Safety and Behavioral Requirements, Election Procedures, Service Position Guidelines, New Venues for Area Assemblies and AWSC Meetings, Streamlining of AMIAS Training, Less Costly Liability Insurance.

So, we have been a very busy organization. Again, thanks to all involved in the various Thought and Task Forces.

I look forward to 2020 continuing to raise awareness for our members about NFA AFG, Inc., Alateen Area Safety and Behavioral Requirements, our upcoming elections in October for our next panel, the financial abundance Area 9 is blessed with and any other opportunities that may come our way this year.

Thank you all for your continued service and I look forward to seeing you all at AWSC!

Your Trusted Servant,

Diane C.

Chairperson, Florida North Area 9

"It takes one person to start something, but many others to keep it going"., MVOJ, Lois W., Page 262